
 

   
Moment of Silence: Eileen (Ellen) O'Dwyer 

 
Before we begin this evening’s meeting, we would like to take a moment to remember and honor 
the life of Eileen (Ellen) O'Dwyer, who passed away on January 9, 2025, at the age of 81. 
 
Eileen was a dedicated member of the Plymouth Public Schools, serving for many years as the 
Director of the Food Service Program. She was deeply committed to her work and to the 
community she served, leaving a lasting impact on the lives of those she worked with. 
 
Her warmth, infectious laugh, and strong work ethic will be remembered fondly by her family, 
friends, and colleagues. Eileen was a loving mother, grandmother, and sister, and she will be 
greatly missed by all who knew her. 
 
Please join me in a moment of silence as we reflect on the life and legacy of Eileen O’Dwyer. 
 


